Resident/Business occupier [Mail-merge to new Battersea B8 sub-zone addresses, SW8]

Wandsworth Council

Environment and Community Services
Department
Civic Centre
44 York Street
Twickenham
London TW1 3BZ

Please contact: Parking Helpline Telephone: (020) 8871 8871

Email:

wandsworthparkingpermits@richmond

andwandsworth.gov.uk

Web: www.wandsworth.gov.uk

Our ref: B8 Implementation Let

Your ref:

Date: 19 August 2020

Dear Resident/Business Occupier

Implementation of the Battersea CPZ, B8 sub-zone (Thessaly Road / Stewart's Road area, SW8)

You may recall that we wrote to you in March to notify you of the decision to implement a new Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) in your area. The new CPZ is called B8, a sub-zone of the Battersea CPZ and will operate between 8.30am and 6.30pm, Monday to Saturday.

The CPZ aims to prioritise parking for residents and businesses by deterring long-stay parking by commuters and other non-residents when the new Northern Line Extension stations open in 2021 at nearby Battersea Power Station and Nine Elms Station. This new CPZ scheme is part of Wandsworth Council's investment using developer funds to support growth in the area and improve the environment for residents, pedestrians, cyclists and other road users.

This letter provides information relating to the implementation of the new zone and guidance on how to apply for a permit.

The new parking controls will come into operation on Monday 28 September 2020.

- Parking bays will be marked where it is appropriate to park and yellow lines where it is not.
- Installation of posts, lining and pay & display machines will commence in late August 2020.
- Between 8.30am and 6.30pm, Monday to Saturday only vehicles displaying a valid B8 CPZ permit (resident, business or visitor), or pay and display ticket (or paperless equivalent) will be entitled to park in bays to be marked on the highway roads with effect from Monday 28 September 2020.
- Any existing parking controls operating in housing estate bays (part of a Parking Regulation Scheme) will remain unchanged meaning that only vehicles displaying a valid housing permit are permitted to park in those bays.
- Warning Notices will be issued, instead of Penalty Charge Notices, to any vehicles not displaying a valid permit (or paperless equivalent) during the first week of operation of the new controls.
- The final B8 sub-zone design, a boundary map and a copy of this letter are available on the Council's website here: www.wandsworth.gov.uk/thessalyandstewarts

How to apply for a CPZ parking permit

Applications for resident or business parking permits and paperless visitor permits should be made online. Please visit the following website to register and apply:

https://wandsworth.tarantopermits.com/Account/Login

You will need to scan and upload your proof of residence/business address and vehicle ownership before your permit can be issued. Please enter **Monday 5 October 2020** as the permit start date so that you are not charged for the first week of operation. Failure to enter the correct start date could result in your permit being issued with an earlier start date.

Please see the further information about applying for a resident permit, including information about which documents are acceptable, here: www.wandsworth.gov.uk/resident-parking-permits

Please note that each household may purchase a maximum of 100 resident visitor parking permits per year. Residents aged 70 and over and disabled residents may apply for 200 visitors' permits per year. These should be applied for via the same online account.

If you are unable to make an online application from home, you may also apply online at the Customer Service Centre at Wandsworth Town Hall, Wandsworth High Street (entrance opposite South Thames College). However, due to the current safe working arrangements related to the Covid-19 pandemic, visits to the Council are on an appointment only basis from Monday to Friday, 10am to 4pm. Customers can book appointments by contacting the Parking Helpline on (020) 8871 8871 Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm. Alternatively customers can use Webchat on the relevant pages of the Wandsworth Council website.

Each resident who has a valid CPZ resident permit is also entitled to 10 free one-hour resident visitor permits a year, for use in zones across the borough that operate for one hour each day and in which pay & display parking is not available during the controlled hour. This concession is provided for residents who occasionally travel outside their sub-zone, to another part of the Borough and need to park during the operation of a one-hour CPZ.

These 10 free one-hour resident visitor permits are available on request by e-mailing wandsworthparkingpermits@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk or telephoning the Parking Helpline on (020) 8871 8871 Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm. They are not available at local libraries.

Further information about applying for a business permit, including information about which documents are acceptable, is available here: www.wandsworth.gov.uk/business-parking-permits

Should you require any further information regarding parking permits or if you require this letter in a different language or format please contact the Parking Helpline on (020) 8871 8871 Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm.

Yours faithfully

Michael Potter

Parking Policy Manager

Serving Richmond and Wandsworth Councils www.richmond.gov.uk / www.wandsworth.gov.uk